Report on CIPD (Council on Instruction, Programs, and Development)
November 4, 2024 Meeting

I. Curriculum Items
A. Courses: one update for ESOL 050A
B. Programs: none
II. Discussion Items (AKA Pressing Curriculum Topics)
A. Update from AB 928/1111 Working Group (Heather Sisneros)
The workgroup is meeting every two weeks on Fridays, alternating between in person and remote.  Topics under discussion so far: aligning our subject codes to the new CCN codes, how to handle part one and part two sections of the template, and timing of updates to requisites and programs.  Estimated timelines for Phase II were noted.
B. AP 4100 Graduation Requirements Updates (Heather Sisneros)
In the implement of the Title 5 changes to local general education (GE) requirements for AA/AS degrees, PCCD will be changing the numbering and categories of our GE areas.  In addition, we will need to review which courses should be placed in the new areas.  In order to do this we should review definitions of the new areas to establish criteria for which courses are included.
C. Request to Revise PCCD Noncredit Grading Policy to Allow Letter Grades.  (N. Thai)
Currently neither Title 5 nor local board policies or administrative procedures prohibit the grading option of letter grades for noncredit courses, but PCCD has not included letter grades as an option.  As the use of noncredit courses evolves, it is becoming more important for students to have letter grades to show employers and community partners.  Two large centers of noncredit in the California Community College system already have the option of letter grades in noncredit courses:  San Diego Community College District and Mt. San Antonio College use letter grades, mostly in CTE programs.  H. Sisneros will send an email message to N. Thai and the districtwide lead for updating AP4230 to start a discussion on how to proceed.  Allowing letter grades will require some configuration in People Soft and possibly Curriqunet.  
D. Announcement: Fall Curriculum North Regional meeting at Merritt College on Saturday, November 16, 2024.  This in person meeting is open to all at no charge:  Registration deadline 11/13/24.  https://www.asccc.org/events/fall-curriculum-regional-meeting
